At  a Meeting of  Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 5th March 2012 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs B Beard (Chairman)               

               Mr P Simmonds (Vice Chairman)
   
   Mr B Barber     
   Mrs A Carver
   Mrs J Faiers
               Mr A Parry  
               Mr M Quine           
               Mrs V Swinburn
   Mr M Wedd   

               Cllr. R. Bass
  
   Mr Andy Cotter, Came & Co – Parish Council Insurance
               Mr M Davis (Clerk) 
Apologies:   Cllr. A Davies, Cllr. P Swinburn and Mr J Steel
Declaration of Interest: Mrs Beard, item 7(e), Village Hall
Minutes: It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Parry and resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on the 6th February 2012, having been circulated, be approved and signed by the Chairman.
Parish Council Insurance: The chair welcomed Andy Cotter from Came and Company who specialise in providing Parish Council and Village Hall Insurance. Mr Cotter gave a brief talk about his company who currently provide insurance to about 30% of parish councils. He explained that in dealing solely with parish councils they were able to provide a specialist service. The chair thanked Mr Cotter for his presentation. The parish council’s insurance is due for renewal on 1st June. It was agreed that the clerk would obtain a quotation which could be compared with the renewal quote from Aon and the quote from Came & Co. Mr Cotter would contact Mr Beard re a quotation for the Village Hall insurance.
County Councillors Report: No report.
District Councillor’s Report: The district councillors’ report had been circulated prior to the meeting. Cllr Bass asked for feedback on the issues highlighted in the report. 
Matters arising from the minutes of the meetings held on the 6th February 2012:
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths: 
It was reported that there was still a litter problem in the Pinchfield despite a litter pick having been undertaken. The clerk to write to Mr Maund, thanking him for the removal of the oak tree by the path and seeking his agreement, with regard to the provision of a dog litter bin.
Highways: The chairman read a letter from a resident of Jacomb Close concerning problems with ball games. The clerk to write, advising him of the status of the verges and suggesting how he could progress the matter.
A letter from a resident of Peachley Gardens was read concerning parking issues. The clerk to seek advice from Cllr Davies.
There was concern about the condition of the verge in Hallow Lane between Malvern Walk and Jacomb Road. The clerk to establish the status of the verge.

Allotments:  No report.
Anti Social Behaviour:  No report
Village Hall:  It was agreed that Mr Simmonds would take the chair for this item.
Mr Wedd stated that he had resigned as the parish council’s representative on the HMC. The chairman thanked Mr. Wedd for his work on behalf of the parish council.

Mr Simmonds reported that he would assume the roll of liaison between the council and the HMC during the hall roof project and that work was due to start on the Village Hall roof on 26st March and to be completed in early May.
SWDP update: The chair reported on a meeting at MHDC where it was agreed that transport and employment infrastructure must precede housing development
Neighbourhood Planning: No report.
Broadheath Common: The concern of residents about parking and drainage issues in Sling Lane was discussed. It was agreed that the clerk would write to MHDC asking for clarification of the by laws concerning the common and for the two signs listing the by laws to be replaced.
The clerk to order 2 further road signs for erection in Sling Lane and Laylocks Lane stating, “ no driving or parking on the common or verge”.  The clerk to contact Dave Lavender, WCC re the drainage work in Bell Lane, so that a meeting can be arranged with the Lord of the Manor re drainage improvements to the common. The Lord of the Manor to be advised about the proposed signs.
Vicarage Green: Mr Wedd reported that evidence was needed to support the registration of the Vicarage Green as a “village green.” 
With regard to the Skate Park, it was understood that there had been a meeting of interested parties and a proposal was awaited.
Mrs Swinburn explained the proposal for a Jubilee Party to be held on 2nd June on the Vicarage Green and in the Village Hall.

Village Hub: There was concern that the cost of  line rental for the hub from BT was £400 per annum. The clerk to contact Cllr Davies to ascertain if additional funding would be available if a public Wi Fi facility was provided.
Suspension of Standing Orders: Potholes were again reported in Martley Road between the Post Office and Church Lane and in the centre of Hallow Road, from Jacomb Road to Manorfield. The clerk to advise highways.
Mr Forrest reported that he had not identified any need for additional public transport within the parish. He would however contact the “Leader” project and report back his findings. 
Correspondence: No report.
Planning, Applications for consideration:
12/00249/FUL, 13 Rectory Close,   Recommend Approval
Decisions:

11/01639/HOU, Broadlands, Laylocks Lane, Approved

12/00033/HOU, Kenswick Mill Barn, Kenswick, Approved
Finance: To consider accounts for payment: 
It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Parry and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Malvern Hills District Council – Print parish newsletter, Feb 2012          £128.332. 
AOB   There was concern about the Bramblings and new stables at Frenchlands Lane. Mr Bass to take this up with MHDC planning enforcement.

Date of Next meeting:  7.00pm, 2nd April 2012 followed by the Annual Parish meeting at 8.00pm.
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